
 
 

HOURS POLICY 

 

The campus will be open for visitation to public areas from 8am to 10pm, 7 days a week.  The 

campus is closed to anyone who is not a current student, faculty and staff from 10pm to 8am.   

Residence Halls 

All residence halls are locked at all times for the safety of the students.  Visitation rules for 

residence halls can be found in the Student Handbook.   

Non-Residence Buildings 

Non-residence buildings are closed to all non-students, faculty and staff from 10pm until 8am.   

Non-residence buildings, with the exception of the Library and the Predolin Humanities Center, 

are locked at 10pm each evening.  Library hours may extend until midnight, and will be posted 

by the Library staff.  Access to Predolin after 10 pm is through the main lobby entrance. 

Designated rooms inside Predolin and Dericci Hall will remain open for all current students, 

faculty and staff until 2am.  Those areas include the Nona McGreal Room, Center for Diversity 

and Inclusion, Wingra Commons, the Predolin lobby and computer areas located in the hallways 

of both buildings.  The Mac lab in Dericci will be open until midnight for academic use by 

current students. 

Alumni and former students are considered as non-current students for the purpose of this 

policy. 

Safety and Security staff may request current Edgewood College Identification to ensure policy 

compliance.  Security staff will provide a reason for their request. Failure to show identification 

will result in a request to leave campus.   

 

 



Extended events 

If a College-approved event such as an athletic activity, theatre production, dance or academic 

activity continues past closing hours, visitors may remain on campus for the duration of that 

event.  Approval for an event to be open to visitors past closing hours must be made by 

authorized College authorities.  Visitors must be in attendance at the event to be exempt from 

the 10pm after hour’s policy.   

Accompanied Visitors 

Visitors are allowed on campus after closing hours, if they are accompanied by a sponsor who is 

a current faculty, staff or student. The sponsor must sign in the visitor at the Campus Assistance 

Center and the sponsor remains with the visitor during the duration of the visit.   
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